Hobbs Municipal Schools

Department of Nursing
Spring 2019
Dear Sixth Grade Parents/Guardians,

The New Mexico Department of Health (NMDOH) has issued a School Immunization Requirement for the school year 2019-2020 for students entering the 7th grade. 

The Tdap vaccine (tetanus, diphtheria, and acellular pertussis) and the Meningitis vaccine will be required for the 2019-2020 school year.
The Hobbs Municipal Schools will be offering these required vaccines at no cost at each Middle School during the months of April and May. Even though the vaccination is free of charge, you are required to have your insurance information to receive the vaccine (if you have insurance/Medicaid). Please complete the enclosed consent if you would like your student to be vaccinated at school.    
Vaccination Information Sheets are available at your school or please feel free to visit www.immunizenm.org for more information.  
You may also take your child to your private health care provider or the public health office before the first day of school.  In order for him/her to attend the 7th grade, you must give a record/copy of the immunizations to the school.   If your student does not have the vaccine on the first day of school, they will not receive their 7th grade schedule.  
If you have questions, contact your school nurse.
Thank you, 

Tamara James, RN, MSN
Director of Nursing
1515 E. Sanger
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

575-433-0600
